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CHENG GI-TAI AND LEE CHI-CHEUNG WON “SPLENDID STEED”SUBSIDY  
 

Physics student Lee Chi-cheung and Electronic Engineering student

Cheng Gi-tai both obtained the "Splendid Steed Subsidy," funded by the

National  Science  Council  for  granting  outstanding  students  to  study

abroad. They respectively obtained an approximately 15,000-dollar subsidy

and the round-trip airplane ticket expense for studying abroad for one

year. Lee Chi-cheung had come back to Taiwan from New York University in

USA last month, and Cheng Gi-tai will take courses for a year in Canada at

the end of this month. To encourage local doctoral students to study and

do researches overseas, the National Science Council allocates this fund.

The list of the winners of this funding project was announced at the end

of last November. Among the winners, only 5 postgraduates are from private

schools, and 2 are from Tamkang.

 

 

 

Cheng Gi-tai has participated in the departmental robot competition many

times, and has received many awards. He will continue his researches on

humanoid  robot  at  abroad  for  a  year  in  the  Dept.  of  Information

Engineering of Manitoba University, the most historical school in western

Canada. After being informed that his application has been approved, he

waited for one year to prepare to go abroad. Cheng said. “I’ll go abroad

after I finish some on-going projects.” With the recommendation by his

professor Wong Ching-chang, and Cheng’s many outstanding records from

international competitions as well as his proposal, he got the opportunity

to study abroad.

 

 

 

Doctoral student in Department of Physics, Lee Chi-cheung, got subsidy

from The National Science Council with his proposal, “The First Principle

of The Electron Stirring Up Condition of Novel Material.” He went to

Brookhaven Laboratory in New York State in USA this March to conduct more

specialized researches. Lee Chi-cheung states, “ this time he goes abroad



with other apex scholars to expand his vision of research field, and to

familiarize  with  the  differences  between  the  local  and  the  foreign

scholarly researches.” He pointed out that the domestic scholars are not

as concentrated as overseas scholars because they have to give attention

to both the teaching and the research. 

 

 

 

Lee  Chi-cheung  said,  “the  harvest  from  the  8  month-long  scholarly

research is great, and I used the characteristic of computer simulation

materials to discover and get some more further understandings about the

polysome physical stimulation behavior solid state system. The experience

form this trip makes me more specialized in physics knowledge, and I very

appreciate professor Hsueh Hung-chung’s recommendation and the subsidy

from the National Science Council.” (~ Johnny Chu)
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Two doctoral students, Lee Chi-cheung (right, Department of Physics), and Cheng Gi-tai (left, Electronic

Engineering), won the &quot;Splendid Steed Subsidy&quot; from NSC, and the chance to study abroad

respectively in America and Canada.

 


